
 

 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION 

 

AGENDA DATE: August 22, 2022 

AGENDA ITEM: Consider adopting a resolution accepting the donations, further detailed 

below, from McDonalds, SuperOne, Walmart, Pepsi, Culvers, Grand 

Rapids State Bank and Woodland Bank that supported 2022 Area Safety 

Camp.  

PREPARED BY: Captain Andy Morgan 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Grand Rapids Police Department has coordinated a free Area Youth Safety Camp multiple times 

prior to the COVID-19 pandemic. This year’s event was held on August 10, at the IRA Civic 

Center and was a wonderful day. Ninety-one (91) area youth participated and heard important 

safety messages from a number of area service providers (see attached Safety Camp Flyer). 

As always GRPD is blessed to have great community partners, continuously committed to 

donating, making this event possible.  

 Grand Rapids State Bank donated $100  

 Woodland Bank donated $250 

 McDonald’s Restaurant donated burgers valued at approximately $250 

 SuperOne Foods donated apples valued at approximately $200 

 Wal-Mart donated potato chips and Gatorade valued at approximately $225 

 Pepsi donated bottled water valued at approximately $150 

 Culvers donated frozen custard valued at approximately $250 

 
We ask that the Council accept and recognize the above donations and the collaboration between 

the service providers that made this event a great success. 

Requested council action: 

Make a motion to adopting a resolution accepting donations from McDonalds, SuperOne, 

Walmart, Pepsi, Culvers, Grand Rapids State Bank and Woodland Bank that supported 2022 

Area Safety Camp as presented. 


